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	Comments


These comments reflect a collection of the concerns expressed by PRS members at the June 20th regular PRS meeting with respect to discussion and rejection of NPRR 544.

Summary:

PRS considered NPRR 544, which was originally submitted by GDF Suez on May 14th, 2013. 

GDF Suez initially requested that PRS consider NPRR 544 on an urgent basis at the May 16th PRS meeting, which PRS rejected by a margin of 71 % to 28 % on May 16th. 
PRS subsequently considered NPRR 544 on a regular timeline basis at the June 20th PRS meeting. 
PRS considered a variety of issues and comments related to NPRR 544 and subsequently failed to recommend approval of NPRR 544 by a margin of 8.3% to 91.7%. 

The only affirmative vote for the NPRR was from the submitter of the NPRR. Eleven PRS participants voted against the NPRR and nine PRS participants abstained on the NPRR.  If all abstaining voters switched their votes from abstentions to affirmative votes, endorsement of the NPRR by PRS was still not likely.
Survey of Concerns Expressed:

Multiple parties expressed concerns about potential conflicts with discussions and potential decisions that might be made at the Public Utility Commission of Texas (PUCT) workshop scheduled for June 27th.  The PUCT has been actively studying potential market enhancements to address concerns related to price reversals during certain market conditions. GDF states that NPRR 544 is designed to suppress price reversals.  It was unknown when PRS considered the NPRR whether PUCT actions at the commission workshop a week after PRS consideration of NPRR 544 would be improved with the passage of NPRR 544 on June 20th 

.

Parties also expressed concerns that the proposal is inconsistent with the price floors the Commission previously adopted for NSRS in late 2011, and that it may be inappropriate for the stakeholders to revisit this decision without further direction from the Commission.  

Additionally, concerns were shared relating to the potential wholesale market impacts to Market Participant (MP) hedging programs, as well as to the market uncertainty resulting from the possibility of NPRR 544 being implemented for a few months, followed by a potential new market design incorporating an Operating Reserve Demand Curve (ORDC) and subsequent removal of the proposed NPRR 544 methodology.

PRS participants discussed deferring consideration of this NPRR for a month, allowing the PUCT the opportunities of the June 27th workshop and the July

3rd open meeting, but GDF Suez was not receptive to such a delay. 
The PUC held the workshop as scheduled on September 27th, but did not take any action which would derive any benefit from passage of NPRR 544. 

Conclusion:

Due to the overwhelming rejection of NPRR 544 for a variety of substantial and procedural concerns which have not changed in a manner increasing the market-wide value of NPRR 544, TAC should uphold PRS’ rejection of NPRR 544. 
Following any PUCT or ERCOT board decisions and direction, Market Participants may submit a future NPRR to accurately reflect the details of such decisions. 
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